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	Section 1 

(a) Summary of Modification Committee Recommendations

	This Modification is proposed pursuant to section AP11. Under Section 2.2.2.1 “Scheduled releases” 

“If a Participant, Meter Data Provider or System Operator maintains their disagreement with the assigned Implementation level they shall have recourse to the Modifications Committee through the raising of an Urgent Modification Proposal following the processes described in Agreed Procedure 12 “Modifications Committee Operation”.  The raising of the Urgent Modification Proposal must first be agreed with the Regulatory Authorities and its raising shall prevent the proposed Implementation of the change until a judgement has been concluded by the Emergency Meeting.  There will be no specific changes to Market Documentation associated with the Urgent Modification Proposal.”

Certain participants felt that they would not be able to accept new releases in accordance with the proposed MO schedule. The Mod requests that 3 releases be deferred until 4-6 weeks post Go-Live. This approach would impact certain Participant reports as outlined in Mod_51_07.  
Recommendation Summary 
Having considered the Proposed Modification at the abovementioned Meeting, the Modification Committee recommends 

1. The Proposed Change to the release schedule  should be Approved
2. Committee should refer to the detail in SMO Mod_51_07


	(b)  Rationale behind Modification Committee Recommendations

	Certain Participants were not ready to accept releases in accordance with the release timetable proposed by the SMO.  This Modification was raised in conjunction with Mod_51_07 and ensure that Participants views on releases were adopted and to formalise the proposed approach.

	Section 2
(a) Summary of Impacted Parties
	Detail of impact

	Generators
	Y
	Data publication will be impacted

	Suppliers
	Y
	Data publication will be impacted

	TSO
	Y
	Data publication will be impacted

	MO
	N
	

	PES
	Y
	Data publication will be impacted

	(b) Summary of Impacted Documents/Systems
	Detail of impact

	Code Provisions
	N
	No changes to market documentation. Urgent modification raised in accordance with the provisions of Section 2.2.2.1 of Agreed Procedure 11.

	Business Processes
	N
	

	Legal requirements
	N
	

	Grid Code
	N
	

	Other
	N
	

	Systems
	N
	

	(c) Proposed Modification (Original Draft)
This section contains the text of the original draft of the modification proposal

	Modification Proposal Description                                                                                                                                            

The SMO has indicated that it wishes to make a release of its Market Systems on 16th September – termed Release 1b – that involves changes to the schema of a number of reports (~28).  This requires corresponding work from Market Participants to modify their interfaces to the market systems, which could put their implementation schedules to be ready for market Go-Live at risk. At a meeting convened on 4th September to discuss this topic, participants were in general agreement that this release should be deferred. At the same meeting, the SMO indicated that, due to the successive nature of software releases from their vendor, this would consequentially impact their planned Release 2b and Release 4. As such, this Modification Proposal requests that Release 1b, Release 2b and Release 4 be deferred until 4-6 weeks post Go-Live. 

 Modification Proposal Justification                                                                                                                                           

The work required to accommodate changes to this number of interfaces places our implementation schedule for Go-Live at risk. We believe other participants have similar concerns. The SMO have indicated that they can defer these releases without serious impact (provided they receive derogations from some T&SC obligations they would be non-compliant with).

Implication of not implementing the Modification

The interface changes we would be required to make present a risk that we would not be ready for Go-Live.

	(d) Proposed Modification (Recommended for Approval by Committee)

This section contains the text of the Approved version of the modification proposal, if different from above

	N/A


	(e) Details of Alternative proposal raised

If appropriate, a later version or a resubmitted Modification Proposal details should be entered here

	N/A


	(f) Dissenting or Other Opinions

This section contains a summary of any objections to the approved modification proposal/ if appropriate, or  feedback from the following: MO, TSO, Industry Expert or Consultant opinions

	L Ryan (TSO) stated the TSO had concerns about the Mod as the fact that SMO were not publishing Ex Ante Capacity signals and this may impact system security. 4-6 weeks was a considerable period to delay this publication.


	Section 3

Results of Modification Consultation

	Q.
	Consultation Question
	Yes 
	No 
	Neutral

	
	N/A
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	


	Section 4

(a) Committee’s Final Recommendation to the Regulatory Authority

	On the basis of the above discussions, the Committee agreed a UNANIMOUS*/MAJORITY Recommendation to the RA’s that this Proposed Modification SHOULD/ SHOULD NOT be made
On the basis of the Proposal which incorporates the ORIGINAL/REVISED wording as detailed in Section 2.

* Of the 6 Voting Members present, all Voted in favour of this Modification (T Gill ,S Walsh,Ronan Doherty,Eugene Maguire,Colin Spain,Garrett Blaney) 

	(b) The Committee Recommends the following Implementation Approach and Timelines

	The Implementation Date of the Proposal should be on: 21st September 2007
Assuming the RA Decision is made on/before [DATE]: n/a

Or no earlier than: [DATE]

Or no later than: [DATE]

	(c) Proposed Modification Implementations Cost 

This section contains a summary of the cost associated with implementing the proposed modification.  

	Cost (€)
	Vendor 
	SMO
	Total Cost (€)

	
	n/a
	
	

	(d) Proposed Modification Estimated Effort Time

This section contains details of the effort time required to design and develop the proposed modification.Include Detailed description of long it will take to perform each change

	Effort Time (man days)
(list each change below)
	Vendor 
	SMO
	Total Effort Time

	n/a
	
	
	

	Please complete this form and return it to Secretariat by e-mail to Modifications@allislandmarket.com


� Note: These man days and costs may need to reflect a combination of Vendor costs and SMO additional costs. Any further modifications to the outline rules may have an impact both on the estimated costs and the estimated implementation date of the change.
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